MINUTES

JEFFERSON COUNTY REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

NOVEMBER 28, 2012
The Towers

500 Market Street, 2nd Floor

Steubenville, Ohio

7:00 P.M.
Present:



              

Terry Bell, President, R-Salem Township      

George Beard, R-Tiltonsville
Scott Fabian, Vice-President, R-Steubenville

Walt Zimba, R-Wintersville          
     Township                                



Karen Vargo, R-Yorkville       
Rick Trzaskoma, R-Toronto          


Matt Rose, R-Brush Creek Township
Brandon Andresen, R-Jefferson County      

Louis Vandeborne, Cross Creek Township
Michael Paprocki, R-Jefferson County


Mark Clark, R-Island Creek Township
John Hartline, R-Jefferson County   


John Danko, R-Knox Township    
Teresa DiCarlantonio, R-Steubenville 


Phil Jordan, R-Ross Township 
Mayor Jim Horton, R-Adena             


Donald Wilson, R-Saline Township
Edwin Williams, R-Amsterdam



Ron Malin, R-Smithfield Township
Mayor Scott Rowan, R-Bergholz 

 

Bill Stewart, R-Springfield Township     
Trisha Painter, R-Dillonvale      



Frank Litva, R-Warren Township
Mayor Frank Martin, R-Empire           


Joe Ellis, R-Wells Township

Russell Crowe, R-Irondale             



Ken Stanley, A-Irondale                    


GUESTS

John Fabian, R-Mingo Junction      


Stephen Vargo, Yorkville         
Mayor Charles Banannio, R-Mt. Pleasant


Mayor Tammy Morelli, R-Rayland           


STAFF
Teri Barath, R-Smithfield                 


Domenick Mucci, Jr., Director
Jon Sperry, R-Stratton                     


Richard Fender, Planner








Betty Lou Tarr, Administrative Assistant
OPENING OF MEETING:
President Bell opened the official JCRPC meeting by asking for a moment of silence followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  
ROLL CALL:
Vice-President Fabian called the Roll which determined there were enough representatives and alternates present to constitute a quorum. 

MINUTES OF OCTOBER 24, 2012 MEETING








A motion was made by Mr. Vandeborne to accept the minutes of the October 24, 2012 meeting; seconded by Mr. Andresen; motion passed unanimously. 

Director Bell explained the Executive Committee approved changing the December meeting from the 26th to the 19th of December, 2012.  He would like to have a motion from the full commission if they agree.  A motion was made by Mr. Jordan to change the December 26th meeting to December 19th; seconded by Mr. Stewart; motion passed unanimously.
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DIRECTOR’S REPORT


Attorney General – Moving Ohio Forward Grant (Demolition) – We continue to move forward with the 28 homes for demolition.  To give everyone an idea of the process, we have filed a nuisance complaint with the Jefferson County Health Department for their investigation and those who signed a volunteer demolition form will be completed first.  CT Consultants started to conduct an asbestos survey. After that is completed, a specification for a bid document will be done and following we will advertise and a certified notice will be sent to the owners of the demolition. We then post the home for demolition and then advertise for bids, a predemolition meeting is held and then proceed to demo.  We are hoping this work can be done over the winter months and in the first quarter of 2013 the house can be taken down.

The Ohio Neighborhood Stabilization – All eleven homes are under contract and the last removal must be down by December 15th.

USEPA Grant – We received an extension on this million dollar grant and continue to move forward although it is almost completed.  
As you were informed last month RPC is applying for another USEPA grant ($600,000.00). The Planner and one of our consultants are working on this application and the draft was approved by the Director and will be sent in this week.  Thanks to our coalition members and partners.
 The $299,571.00 Clean Ohio Funds for the Kaul Clay property in Toronto has been completed (Phase II).  The owners have now contacted us to move forward with Clean Ohio Application for clean up.  The Planner will outline the process from here for the owner.  The Director continues to work with the state on the Yorkville application.  More details on the Brownfield activity will be given by the Planner.

Water and Sewer (Pottery Addition) The Pottery Addition project is complete except for the tap ins.  They have used up the $500,000.00 portion of the construction monies however only $25,215.40 of LMI dollars.  Since we were awarded $100,000.00 for LMI, the state is allowing us to extend this to anyone who is eligible before we have to return the remaining funds to the State.  The residents have until December.

Land Use Plan – This plan should be in draft form by the end of the year or the beginning of next year this is continuing to move forward.

2012 CDBG – The grant was approved.  This grant is for $227,000.00 and once again the state is asking us to use $25,928.00 of the RLF monies.  Total of the grant would be $252,928.00.  Our targeted areas are: Adena, Rayland and Richmond and each should receive $46,000.00.  They have submitted the projects.  Once again we will have Fair Housing at $6,000.00 and home repairs about $74,951.00.  The Director explained he and Betty Lou attended a CDBG conference at Salt Fork on November 7, 8, and 9th.  The Director explained it was three days of intense training where Betty Lou went through a lot of training on the financial and environmental review end and some of the new policies and procedures.  The Director went to the demolition, gas and oil, and also several different training classes.  He reported they both found out we are going to need to do different procedures in the future with a lot more paperwork being involved.  

AUDIT COSTS – The Director explained that since he has been the Director a lot more has been accomplished through the Regional Planning Commission.  We have had the Brownfields Grant, Clean Ohio, Neighborhood Stabilization Grant, Pottery Water and Sewer Grant, CDBG Grant, etc.  This year, let alone the State auditing the Regional Planning Commission they decided they were going to audit the other grants as well.  We received a bill from the Auditors Office for around $7,000.00.  We do not have this in our budget, we never expected it and an audit cost is not anything which could be included in any grant.   The Director tried to get clarification on the costs, but nobody could answer.  We will be asking the Board of Commissioners tomorrow for a transfer of funds in order to pay this bill.  The reason the Director brought this to the Boards attention, is if it isn’t going to be beneficial to go after a grant  and  we can’t cover the Auditors cost and all, then it isn’t worth us applying for the grant unless we get subsidized by the county more or somewhere in order to pay for these audits.  We will be analyzing this closely in the future and in the long run the county will be the one who will be hurting because it will need to be weighed out if it is worth applying for funding under a certain grant or not. 
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PLANNERS REPORT

The Planner reported as far as the USEPA Grant there are two final Phase I studies in progress.  They should be completed in January or early February of 2013.  With their completion we will have done 37 environmental studies.
Under the USEPA coalition grant application, Larry Smith of GT Environmental and the Planner continue to work on a new $600,000 USEPA coalition assessment grant due on December 3rd.  This week he has been helping Larry with final edits and reviews.

As far as the Clean Ohio Grant the Planner has been assisting with the Yorkville Esmark Clean Ohio application effort by gathering property site information.

In the next month the Planner will be working on the natural resources chapter of the Land Use Plan by using GIS to create maps for that chapter.
FINANCIAL REPORT


Betty Lou reported in the Regional Planning account we have received $188,392.08 as of the end of October and the current disbursements were $134,219.12 which left a current balance of $54,172.96.  She told the Commission the financial reports which include all the accounts the Planning Commission is administrating were available on the table for anyone who was interested.

President Bell announced the first annual Christmas Parade for Rayland, Tiltonsville, and Dillonvale will be held on December 8 at 6:00 p.m.

President Bell also reminded everyone this Saturday, December 1 will be the 46th Annual Ray Amoroso Jefferson County Township Christmas Banquet at the K of C Hall in Mingo Junction.  He said it was not too late to get tickets.


NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be December 19, 2012 at 7:00 p.m.  on the second floor of the Towers.  
ADJOURNMENT


A motion was made by Mr. Sperry to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Mr.Beard; motion passed unanimously.
Respectfully Submitted,

Rick Trzaskoma, Secretary

As per Betty Lou Tarr

